## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING January 14, 1993

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, January 14, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Joseph Budai present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the December 10, 1992 meeting.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the General Fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve wage tax refunds.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt Resolution 1-1993, this resolution set guidelines for conduct at a public meeting.

Mr. Carl Sacherich, Box 767, Hoover Road Extension responded to the adoption of the resolution stating that although he agrees the meetings in the past have been wild and unorderly, and that rules are needed, he believes a shorter time period should be allowed to submit a letter to the Board to be placed on the agenda. Supervisor Schweinsberg thanked Mr. Sacherich for his opinion.

Police Chief Anthony Decarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve final payments for the Penn Vest Waterline Extension Project to Suska Contracting, Baker Contracting, McCurley Electric, Systecon, and Bruce & Merrilees.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve payment to Annico Corp for Hoover Road Extension.

The following citizens comments were heard:

- (1) Mr. Larry Bintrim: R.D.#4, Box 573 questioned the contract for Graziani. Mr. Bintrim questioned as to whether the contract included digging. He was informed by the Board that Graziani was contracted to install a leak detection devise, and the Township was to do the digging.
- (2) Mr. Jim Childs: 1417 Old Princeton Road, stated that he owed the Board an apology for his past statements. He commended the Board on their work done on the Old PRinceton Road and he went on to comment that his eyes have been opened as far as the Booster Station was concerned he realized that the last set of circumstances were not the blame of Mr. Schweinsberg or Mr. Budai.
- (3) Mr. Dale Currie: R.D.#6 once again requested that the Board of Supervisors open a connecting road through the Golf Course to alleviate traffic on Route 65. Mr. Schweinsberg informed Mr. Currie that he would have a feasibility study completed to determine if this should be done.
- (4) Mr. James Bintrim, 204 Hoover Road. Informed the Board that their Resolution setting guidelines stinks, and that they are the cause of the problems. He questioned the Board if they had been reimbursed for work done for sewer line laterals, the mud slide on Snake Run Road, labor completed for preparing the park for development.
- (5) Mr. Larry Bintrim: R.D.#4, requested a report on what the guys in the back do. He was informed by Supervisor Schweinsberg that the method of time keeping for the road crew has met the satisfaction of Mr. Paolini, township auditors, as well as the state association.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Teresa K. Peace

Secretary/Treasurer